
Condit Elementary School

Q3 Meeting Date: 2.27.2024
Attendance: Dan Greenberg, Nicole Dobbs, Juanita Plancarte, Steven Vaughan, Kaylen
Janecek, Faith Knudsen, Matt Johns, Cheryl Bright, Shuba Grewal

1. Safety Committee Updates - no updates to share; all drills completed to this point.

2. Nurse Update - a vision screening tool was purchased for Nurse Hall with PTO

funds; the Welch Allyn Spot Vision Screener allows the nurse to read a child’s

visual acuity just by pointing it at their eyes. This will allow better data for parents

who have children that need glass and eliminates an additional referral.

3. Review Campus Action Plan Goals - Mr. Greenberg shared middle of year (MOY)

progress on the action plan goals based on the NWEA Map test.

a. Goal 1 MOY Goal: 75% of special education students show growth in the

MAP/NWEA assessment from BOY to MOY. Results: 86% showed growth

in Math, 51% showed growth in Science, 48% showed growth in Reading

b. Goal 2 MOY Goal: 70% of students in grades 2-5 will show growth on the

MAP/NWEA assessment for BOY to MOY. Results: 87% grew in Math, 77%

grew in Reading, 75% grew in Science.

c. Goal 3 MOY Goal: 70% of at-risk students in grades 2-5 will show growth on

MAP/NWEA assessment from BOY to MOY. Results: 82% grew in Math.

4. HISD Campus Ratings - Mr. Greenberg shared that HISD rated Condit an ‘A’ based

on raw STAAR data from the state and an internal calculation done by HISD; only

35 campuses earned an ‘A’ rating and another 58 earned a ‘B’ rating. Mr.

Greenberg shared that nearly half the district would be NES this coming school

year. As an ‘A’ rated campus, Condit has the autonomy to choose its own

curriculum, however initial information indicates the curriculum costs will be

passed on the campus. Budgets have not come out for next year, so the campus



does not know the level of funding it will receive. Right now, the campus is

starting the process of a ‘must have’ list for curricular materials.

5. POSSIP Survey Results - Mr. Greenberg shared the results of the most recent

POSSIP Survey and the committee discussed the following items:

a. Kindergarten curriculum - there were 3 comments about wanting to know

more about the kindergarten curriculum. There was a suggestion to have a

kinder report card night when the first report card comes out, to help

parents understand how it is organized and how to read it.

b. Lunchroom - there was one comment left about lunchroom staff not being

kind when correcting student behavior.

c. Arrival - there was one comment left about the crossing guard in the

morning, allowing too many walkers to cross the street and holding up cars.

A suggestion was made to let parents know that only K and PK have to use

S. Third, all other parents can drop off on S. Rice, which tends to run more

quickly, in part because there isn’t a crosswalk and most kids are older.

6. Follow up items

a. Last time to bring lunch is 10am - we will begin instituting this policy next

school year.

b. Previous POSSIP comment about too many dojo posts - parents can

manage dojo through settings on their phone, but it appears that parents

are getting multiple emails a day - can we check to see if that is a setting?

7. Comments, concerns, & questions - none at this time. Mr. Greenberg indicated

that there may be a need for an additional meeting before May depending on any

campus decisions that need to be made in response to the budget that will be

released in March.

Our next SDMC Meeting for Q4 is scheduled for Tuesday May 21, 2024


